          The joint Parish Council for East and West  

                  Orchard with Margaret Marsh

Draft Minutes for the 138th meeting held on Tuesday 25th August 2015 at Manston Village Hall.

Present:-               Cllr Mrs L Stranger (Chairman), Cllr B Dawe-Lane, 

                              Cllr Mrs V Stokes, Cllr T Craven and Cllr M Bone   

In attendance:     P Knott (Clerk)  and Dstrict Cllr Mrs J Westbrook 

Apologies: County Cllr Andrew Cattaway and District Cllr C Dowden 

9. Declaration of Interests: - There were no declarations of interest

10. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 19th May 2015 

Cllr Mrs Stokes proposed “that the minutes of the meeting held on the 19th May 2015 should be approved as a correct record of that meeting”. Cllr Craven seconded and the vote was unanimous.

11. Matters arising from the 137th Minutes

a. Telephone Kiosk West Orchard

No progress has been made to date with the restoration of the call box. Cllr Mrs Stranger has spoken to the volunteer, who has confirmed that he will be starting the restoration work soon.  

b. Street Name Plate Church Lane East Orchard

The Parish Council did not support a previous request in July 2014. Members agreed that the Clerk should write to Barry Hollowell, at NDDC, to enquire if it would be possible to have street nameplate signs erected at either end of Church Lane East Orchard. 

c. Cherry Tree at West Orchard

The Chairman presented 3 quotations to the meeting, for the supply of a replacement cherry tree, for planting on the village green at West Orchard. 

Cllr Dawe-Lane proposed “that a maximum sum of £50-00p should be provided, from the general reserves, for the purchase of a replacement Cherry Tree, for planting on the village green at West Orchard”. Cllr Bone seconded and the vote was unanimous.

d. Publication of PC agendas and draft minutes.

Notification has been received from the DAPTC that it is now a legal requirement for all local councils to publish agendas and draft minutes on the Internet. Advising smaller councils, who do not have a web site, to approach their District Council, to arrange publication on the ‘Dorset for You’ web site. 
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Publication of PC agendas and draft minutes continued-.

The Clerk has written to the web site manager at NDDC and received a reply stating that NDDC is unable to help in this matter.    

District Cllr Mrs Westbrook agreed to pursue this matter with NDDC. 

e. Willow trees Margaret Marsh Pond.

No quotations have been received for the pollarding of the two willow trees at Margaret Marsh Pond.

Cllr Mrs Stokes informed the members that she has consulted with Margaret Marsh residents, including those who live near the pond, and the unanimous response was that the willow trees should not be pollarded. A local volunteer is cutting the grass, at the front of the pond, and the foliage, near the warning signs, is being kept trimmed to ensure that the signs remain visible.  

12. To receive the following reports 

District Cllr Mrs Westbrook presented a verbal report, which included updates on the North Dorset Local Plan, the proposed development at Wincombe Way Shaftesbury, the White Hart Way Footpath, temporary measures to improve the area in Station Road Sturminster Newton, where redevelopment is on hold and local flood defences.  

13. Correspondence

a. New Surgery at Childe Okeford

Item of information re proposed new health centre at Child Okeford

b. Potential Badger Cull in North Dorset

Item of information from Dorset Police regarding the police position should a badger cull go ahead in Dorset. Letter read to meeting.

14. Planning Matters   

(i) Swainscombe Farm Church Lane East Orchard – Demolition and rebuild- Approved by NDDC. Asbestos is being removed in compliance with regulations.  

(ii) Hillyfields Parsons Lane Hartgrove- Demolition and rebuild- Approved by NDDC.

(iii) Marsh Farm Margaret Marsh- Refused by NDDC

(iv) Jopps Farm Green Lane Margaret Marsh- Listed building decision awaited

(v) Great House Farm East Orchard- Approved by NDDC.

(vi) Millbush Farm Drove Lane East Orchard- Approved by NDDC.

(vii) Chestnut Cottage Parsons Lane Hartgrove- No PC objections. Clerk to notify NDDC. 

(viii) Gore Farm Margaret Marsh- No PC objections Clerk to notify NDDC. 
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15. Highways Maintenance Issues

(i). Blocked culvert at Margaret Marsh (Cllr Mrs Stokes)

Culvert remains blocked across the road.

(ii) Winchells East Orchard – Flood warning signs and flood level indicator posts. (Cllr Bone)

Height-level indicator posts are required to try and prevent a repeat of incident during the last flood, when both the fire brigade and air ambulance called to scene.

(iii) Poor condition of the road surface at West Orchard (Cllr Mrs Stranger)

Some patching of large potholes has taken place. Road surface remains in a very poor state. 

16. To review the Parish Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations 

Cllr Dawe-Lane proposed “that the Parish Council’s current Standing Orders and Financial Regulations should remain in place” Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

17. Finance

    a. Internal Auditors report for FY 2014-2015 - No matters of concern raised by the internal auditor.

   b. Review of the effectiveness of the internal audit -Deferred to November meeting, when a report and explanatory notes will be issued with the agenda.

18. Payments
a. Internal Auditor@£100p
      b. Clerks net Salary Feb –August 2014@£239.36p

      c. Clerks PAYE   Feb –August 2014@£59.84p

 d. Clerks Expenses Feb –August 2014@£79.63p

      e. Manston Hall Hire@£14-00p 

Cllr Craven proposed “that cheques to the gross value of £492.83p should be approved for payment” Cllr Dawe-Lane seconded and the vote was unanimous.

19. Matters Pertinent- There were no matters pertinent 

Closure: The meeting closed at 8.15pm 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 17th November 2015

Signed __________________________           Date_________________________

  Chairman



